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Installation Thanks!  
 
My sincerest thanks to everyone who made this last weekend one I will remember and cherish for a 
long time.  Besides the thanks listed elsewhere in the newsletter, I want to add a special word of 
thanks to Beth Aubrey Meyer and the choir for their hard work, thought, and organization of the 
service.  The music served as the glue that held the service together.  Also, a shout-out to Diane 
Merriman for the extra work and thought required to get everything printed and ready for the service. 
 
I am aware that in some sense, Sunday was just "another Sunday."  The days move on and there is 
always another Sunday coming.  (Sundays are relentless - they come around every 7 days!)  There is 
much work yet ahead of us.  There are significant challenges before us, issues to be addressed, and 
opportunities for ministry that have yet to be revealed. But, for a few moments at least I will bask in 
the memories of this past weekend and celebrate the goodness, commitment, and faith that was on 
display for all to see and feel on Sunday. It was a good day.  Thank you!   

    Pastor Frank          



 

The Book Nook 
  
 
 
 Cool off in the shade this summer and enjoy a great read that just 

might improve you life! 
 
Women of Strength by Alice Mathews unpacks Proverbs 31. Through 

careful translation, practical application, and reflection questions, 
you will discover what Proverbs 31 reveals about women, about 
men, and about God himself.  It teaches us to live the best life 
possible for God in this broken world.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
More than a Carpenter by Josh McDowell.  Once an agnostic, 

McDowell  converted to Christianity while investigating its 
historical claims. This book tells how Jesus changed his life.  Josh 
spoke at college and university campuses challenging those who 
don’t believe in Christ’s diety, resurrection and claims on their 
lives. His work emphasizes historical and legal evidence for 
Christianity and tackles challenges posed by skepticism and non-
Christian beliefs.  

 
 
 
 
 
The Blessings of Favor by Kate McVeigh tells how favor in your life is 

not based on your background, talents, or abilities.  Kate reveals 
the meaning of God's supernatural favor and how to expect it to 
operate in every area of your life, including your relationships, 
job, school, finances, and ministry. Realize the divine favor you 
have with God and man and how to put it to work in your life. 
Begin to meditate on the principles in this book, and you too will 
see yourself walking in The Blessing of Favor. 

  Joan Woodruff  
 Church Librarian 

 
Ed Urban is currently leading us through the Book of Psalms, which is his 

personal favorite.  We meet for 30 minutes on Sunday mornings at 9:20 
in the library.  Stop by the parlor and bring your coffee and snack along 
to class.   

 

 



Thoughts & Prayers  
 

Health Issues: 
Martha Etheridge, Marilyn Henegen, Judy Mecher, Allison Pittman, Karrie 

Lindley, Margie Wilson 

                           

Prayers have been asked for:  
Jerry & Sue Myers, Brian Slowinski, Aaron Cepeda, Tobby Parson, Jake Marshall, Jessie 

Patton, Sheila Patton, Rob Welch, Doug Engle, Jenn Streyckmans, Louise Scrougham, Nancy 

Schoen, George Hill, Charlotte Schumacher, Christopher Ignaut, Dan Rau, Lana Tekulve, John 

Franke, Tim Hurst, Fay Walker-Wells, Anne Brower, Joann Engero, Jodi Martin, Ed Hofer, 

Laurelle Zarins, Lisa Thompson, Blake Mueller, Melissa Martin, Monica Willis, Chanin 

Russell, Erik Nelson 

 

We join with God’s loving concerns for those facing life’s difficult times: 

John McMillan, Debbie Ignaut, Dee Miller, Nancy Pottorff, Joyce Franke, Jason Kropp, Leana 

Wright, Mark Merriman, Doug Wickham, Shynika Jakes, Natasha Peals, Donna Opel 

 

We offer prayers of Condolences to the family and friends of: Brian Wilson who passed away 

on May 23rd, Brenda McQueen who passed on May 27th, Chase Stone on his passing June 3rd, 

and Mary Carpenter passed on June 13th. 

 

Prayers of Joy are Offered for: Margie Wilson who came forward May 25th to join our 

Linwood Family.  On May 29th, Margie received her new liver, was released from the hospital 

on June 3rd, and was able to attend the Worship Service and Dinner for Pastor Frank’s 

Installation.  Please continue prayers for Margie and the young man who was the donor. 

 

 

From the Pews … 
 
Congratulations to ALL of our brilliant GRADUATES!!   

Just to name a few: 

Anabelle Davidson  Lauren Harding   Shaleah Truitt 
 

Carson Harding came in 4th in Discus at his Greenfield Central Conference Meet  

The Kerr’s have a new great grand-daughter, Brooklyn, born June 8th to Austin & Kristen 

Shewmaker. 

What a JOY to see Kris Reed in Worship! 

 

Posy Pot Dedication:                                                                       

Happy Birthday to Anne Crapo from your Linwood Family 

 



What a great celebration we had Sunday, June 15th when we “formally” installed Frank 

Everett as our Pastor at Linwood.  Several friends of Frank’s attended, the Rev. Dr. Robin 

Welch gave the Sermon and the Rev. Dr. Christal Williams presided over the Service of 

Installation.  Pastor Lynne, Gary Harding, John Jones, and Rich Sharp also participated in the 

service.  Gayle and her crew cooked up a great meal and the cakes (one white, one chocolate) 

were absolutely decadent!  Just can’t say enough about how great it was to see the Choir all 

“Robed Up” in the Chancel.  We got to join in with a LOUD CLAP at the right time during the 

“Rise and Shine” part of “Wake Up, Church, Wake Up!” 

 

This next Sunday, June 22, there will be somebody different in the pulpit.  No, Pastor Frank 

has not left the church a week after being installed as the minister.  But, for a Sunday, he is 

"exchanging pulpits" with the Rev. Gale Stutz, pastor of Carmel Christian Church.  The idea 

was born out of a desire for the two congregations to develop a closer relationship of sharing as 

a result of the decision by CCC to adopt the Food Pantry as one of its outreach missions. Please 

be on your best Linwood welcoming behavior and make Pastor Gale feel at home!    

 

For those who like to read and think ahead, her sermon will be based on Galatians 3:23-29 and 

is titled: "We Are One."   

 

Sharing Our Church … 
Spanish congregation to use Linwood for monthly Bible Studies and Worship 
Iglesia Christianna Casa del Alfarero (Potter's House Christian Church) has requested and been 

granted permission by the Board to use the church sanctuary for a monthly Bible study and 

worship time.  Meetings are set for the third Wednesday of each month beginning June 18th at 

7:30p and should last about 1 1/2 hours. 

 

Congregación hispana usará Linwood para estudios bíblicos y cultos mensuales. 

La Iglesia Cristiana Casa del Alfarero ha solicitado y recibido permiso de la Junta Directiva 

para usar el santuario de la iglesia para un estudio bíblico y culto mensual. Las reuniones se 

programan para el tercer miércoles de cada mes a partir del 18 de junio a las 7:30 p. m. y 

deberían durar aproximadamente 1 hora y media. 

 

Live and archived service streams are available at: YouTube.com/@LinwoodCC 
Visit our Web Page at www.linwoodchristian.org to learn what is going on at Linwood. 

 

To submit an entry or comment on what you want to read about in the Lindy, you can 

Email us at: linwoodcc@sbcglobal.net    Or mail to:    

With Subject: Lindy                                    Linwood Christian Church – Attn: Lindy   

              4424 E Michigan Street 

Entries for next Lindy by: July 14th, 4p      Indianapolis, IN 46201 

                                                                        Your Lindy Crew   

mailto:YouTube.com/@LinwoodCC
mailto:YouTube.com/@LinwoodCC
http://www.linwoodchristian.org/
mailto:linwoodcc@sbcglobal.net


 
Celebrating Pentecost, June 8th, 

the Birthday of the Christian Church 

 
Welcome the Holy Spirit 



 

 


